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September 01, 2022
Dear parents, 

Need some help? If there is any way that I can be of service to you, please let me know. I hope that your summer was rejuvenating and restful, and that God’s Hand was evident to you and your family. The team and I are excited to journey with you this year in the faith formation of your child(ren). My job, and that of our catechists, is to help you fulfill your obligation to “bring [your child] up in the practice of the faith” (Rite of Baptism, 56). Children’s Faith Formation (CFF) and Catechesis of the Good Shepherd (CGS) are just around the corner with school starting up. Children in grades K-5 are invited to be registered, and those of that age in our parish who are not attending Catholic School are expected to be registered. These classes are designed to help your family’s growth in the faith, especially your children, knowing that life as parents can be very busy and hectic. 
 “Parents are the principal and first educators of their children”
- Catechism of the Catholic Church (article 7-1653). 
In various ways, children learn from their parents what is important. The daily conduct, emotional behavior, and relationships of the parents with each other and with their children are the predominant ways that young children learn values. This may be daunting, but precisely because of this gravity we so desperately need to be formed in our Catholic faith. There are many saints who had both great parents, and terrible ones, yet what was constant in their sanctity was their receptivity toward God’s Love and Grace. This is what we are meant to model to our children and our young people, and in doing this we demonstrate that it is important. If you have been away from sending your children to faith formation classes, we invite you to join us again this year. Faith formation is a life-long journey, and one that God wishes to walk with us in. If you have questions about CFF/CGS, or anything else, please give me a call or send me an email and I will happily give you my time. God bless, and know of my prayers as you continue to be role models for your children.
Pax Christi,

Matt Jandernoa

Coordinator of Faith Formation
May the Virgin Mary’s immaculate conception be our health and our protection
Children’s Faith Formation Details

Registration: Please fill out and return this form or fill out the online registration form that can be found on our website (both on the main page and under children’s faith formation) or our Facebook page.
Children’s Faith Formation classes will be held at McCabe Parish Center on Wednesday evenings from 6:45-8:00 p.m. after 6:00 Holy Mass. Classes begin Wednesday, September 28th.
We are also offering Catechesis of the Good Shepherd program for children 3 (toilet trained)-6 (kindergarten) years of age. This type of faith formation is based on the style of education created by Dr. Maria Montessori. Atrium (prepared environment of this program) day and time is tentatively Wednesday: 6:45-8:00 p.m. Please contact me ASAP if this is an issue. We are still working on finding the best, working time. Participants will receive a CGS schedule for all dates related to this program.

Below is a list of grades and classrooms. Please make note that we will be using the main entrance this year instead of the side entrance. Parents, families, and friends are most welcome to attend 6:00 p.m. Holy Mass with myself and some of the CFF team. 
	Grades and Room Assignments
CATECHESIS of the Good Shepherd: St. Nicholas Room
1st Grade: St. Patrick Room

2nd Grade: St. Francis of Assisi Room
3rd Grade: St. Valentine Room
4th Grade: St. George Room

5th Grade: St. Thérèse of Lisieux Room


Drop off & Pick Up Procedure: Please walk your child through the main entrance (if you are not coming from Holy Mass) so that I can meet you and ensure the safety of your child(ren)! My job is to help you in your job as the primary educator of your child, so a relationship is necessary.
If you know in advance that your child will be unable to attend class, please notify me via email or phone call during regular business hours. If something comes up that prevents your child from attending, please text or call my cell phone as I am probably at Holy Mass or at least away from my desk (my cell number will be given upon registration).
Should problematic behavior arise, the catechist will address the problem in the classroom. If the disruptive behavior continues, the catechist and/or I will contact you with regard to the situation. It is expected that, together, we will develop a strategy to eliminate the behavior by trying to understand its cause and minister to the entire person, not simply smush out unwanted behavior. 
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Once again, if you have questions pertaining to CFF/CGS, or anything else, please do not hesitate to call or stop by and I will happily give you my time.

Matthew Jandernoa

(231) 755-1953 x225

matthew@stfrancisns.org
2929 McCracken St.

Norton Shores, MI 49441
This year we will be using the MyParish app as the primary form of communication. In your packet you will find a small card with more details. After downloading the app, request admittance to the Children’s Faith Formation Group.








